
Dear Parents and Guardians,   

Mrs Cobie Morris 
Mrs Morris has informed staff that she will begin the next adventure in her life by retiring at the end of 2021. Mrs 
Morris began at St Mary's in 1995 and during the past 26 years has also held the College leadership positions of 
Secondary Campus Coordinator & Deputy Principal. 

Prior to her time at St Mary’s Mrs Morris was a Year 12 Coordinator developing Senior Maths/Science courses and a 
Senior Personal Development Coordinator and established a network for Home Economics teachers for the 
Dandenong and Mulgrave regions developing a strong focus on teachers being collaborative in curriculum 
development. 

St Mary's has been blessed to have Mrs Morris’ breadth of skills; dedication and common sense, no fuss, get in and do 
it mantra brought to each day over the past 26 years. Cobie’s students have been educated by one who is an excellent 
role model and whose passion for teaching will no doubt influence many students well into their adulthood.  We wish 
Cobie much joy over the last months of her dedicated vocation as an educator and there will be time at the end of the 
College year to celebrate a career and colleague’s journey that has been so well-travelled. 

College Communications Survey 
St Mary’s has many channels of communication - Marian; Collegium (internal for staff); Primary teachers Sunday 
emails for the week ahead; Website; Operoo; Bulk emailing and PAM to name a few. Is communication spread across 
too many domains, therefore creating confusion? Do we need a one stop shop? Do parents read the Marian and what 
do parents want to read about in the Marian………the list goes could go on. An in-depth survey on communications will 
go out to all families and it will be very important that parents complete the survey so that St Mary’s into the future 
can establish a cohesive and aligned communication structure.  

Lockdown has created its issues, perhaps too many to name. Life will always be an encounter of 
challenges and challenged we have been since March 2020. We’re not alone as history can so often 
remind us that countries, communities and families have faced the enormity of life’s challenges. 
Back in 1942, Anne Frank that marvellous and extraordinary young Jewish lady had her own 
lockdown challenges - two years in a small attic with her seven family members during war time, 
Germany. 
 
 
 
 

May our actions and words be shining lights for others. 
 
 
 
 
Wayne Smith 
Principal, St Mary’s College Seymour 
DipEd (ACU) DipREd (ACU) BEd (ACU) GradCertEdAdmin (Edith Cowan) 
GradDipREd (ACU) MEdAdmin (Charles Sturt) MTheoStudies (BBITAITE) 
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It is a relief to have students and staff back onsite. The College is a quiet place without the 
individual flare and life that students and staff bring to our school.  

 

Remote Learning  
The staff of St Mary’s College wish to extend a huge thanks to all 
families who supported their children to engage in home learning. 
Throughout lockdown some students submitted work that was 
completed to a very high standard. Yesterday I entered my office, I 
found awaiting me on my desk this amazing model showing the life 
cycle of a Koala. The work was completed by Year 4 student Levi 
Brown.  

 

 
 
Covid Operational Guidelines  
Parents will continue to receive regular updates.  
As it currently stands the following remain in place until further notice: 

• Non-essential visitors are not permitted on College grounds. 

• Essential visitors (essential services and operations) can attend on site. 

• There will be no non-essential meetings, school events, gatherings and assemblies.  

• Visitors must use the QR code and parents who enter buildings must use the QR Code.  

• Density limits of 1 person per 4 square metres apply. 

• Staff and secondary students aged 12 or older wear a mask on site. Staff are not required to wear face masks 
while teaching. Students can remove a mask for exercise.  

• All visitors must comply with density limits, face mask requirements, QR code check ins. There are no 
Transition programs & College Tours. 

College Nurse Operations  
Nurse Brooke has been spending the lockdown period auditing first aid bags and supplies throughout the College. She 
has also spent time reviewing and ensuring adequate first aid signage and information is visible in key areas of the 
College such as the office, staffroom, multipurpose hall, science room, food technology room, materials tech room 
and the canteen. Brooke has spent time contacting families whose children have Anaphylaxis and Asthma 
management plans. If you haven’t heard from Brooke, you will shortly.  A friendly reminder to update your child’s 
Operoo profile. 

Medication  
If your child requires medication at school the following process must be followed: 

• Medication needs to be given to Nurse Brooke by the parent. 

• The medication must come in the package containing the pharmacy printed labels that show the Doctors 
order.  

• The parent is required to complete and sign a medication authority form. 

• Provide copies of extra supporting evidence from the Doctor (if applicable). 

Flying Into Foundation  
When Covid restrictions allow, our ‘Flying into Foundation’ transition program 
will be commencing for new students beginning school in 2022. Our Primary 
Pastoral Leader, Mrs Anne Spencer and current Foundation teachers Ms Zoe 
Taylor and Mrs Shae Williams are preparing an exciting program for these 
students. Any families considering enrolling their child/ren at St Mary’s College 
in 2022 are welcome to come and get a taste of what we are all about, even if 
you haven’t fully decided where your child will attend primary school.  

 

 

 

Deputy Principal Operations 



 

Year 11 2022 Subject Selection  
Year 10 students and their families are receiving information regarding subject selection for Year 11 in 2022. Kate 
Fogarty (Principal) and Sacha Wilmann (Senior School Leader) from Assumption College met remotely with Year 10 
students on Thursday the 22nd of July. Derek Rimes (Assistant Principal) and Sharon Hill (Leading Teacher VCE/Senior 
Studies/Head Start) from Seymour College will also be meeting with Year 10 students in the coming weeks. The best 
pathway discussions occur when students, parents, careers advisors and subject teachers talk and listen to each other. 
St Mary’s College takes the responsibility of preparing students for Senior Secondary Pathways (VCE, VET & VCAL) very 
seriously. We are proud when we receive feedback that indicates the quality of the education we offer at Year 9 & 10, 
an education that prepares students to a high standard for the demands of Year 11 & 12.  

Pre-Service Teacher Placements  
Throughout Term 4 St Mary’s will offer the opportunity for a number of pre-service teachers to complete placement. 
These teachers will teach across English, Mathematics, Humanities, Physical Education and Visual Arts. It is important 
to provide the next generation of teachers with an opportunity to practise their art of teaching, often the arrangement 
is mutually beneficial as they bring the most up to date knowledge of curriculum and pedagogy to our College.  
 
 
 

Mrs Genevieve Gordon 
genevieve.gordon@smseymour.catholic.edu.au  

 
 

 

 
A huge thank you to parents who supported their child/ren through another Covid 19 Lockdown. 
Some students work better at home and others struggled to complete the set work. We know 
kids learn differently however it is important to remember that as students move through their 
secondary education, they should become more independent and active learners. Coping with 
remote-learning builds the capacity to be able to do this. Also, a reminder that we offer after 
school support every Thursday from 3:30 to 4:30 if you think your child needs some additional help with their learning. 

This term there has been much discussion about pathways for our Year 10 students. The morning House Mentor 
groups have been watching videos of how to make subject selections for Senior Secondary. Although this might seem 
a long way off for our Yr 7 and 8s it is never too early to start thinking about what subjects they are interested in and 
what career pathway they might choose. Indeed, having recently interviewed some of our 2022 Year 7’s I was 
impressed by their aspirations to become scientists, doctors and engineers. Our future is in good hands! 

This year’s production ‘Into the Woods’ is coming together nicely and I was very impressed when I attended a rehearsal 
in the last holidays. We have some excellent talent at St Mary’s and it is being capably led by Miss Hanlon. As well as 
the cast there are students involved in set making at lunchtimes with Ms Richards and other pre-production tasks. This 
is a very exciting experience for our students so watch this space as the performance dates get closer. 

 

Ms Angela Molinaro 
angela.molinaro@smseymour.catholic.edu.au  

 
 
 

 
 
 
It was great to see student’s back on-site this week. A huge thank you to parents and carers during 
these uncertain times. St Mary’s College would like to share with Parent’s and Carers insights into 
‘Riding the Covid Waves’ from one of Australia’s leading parenting educators; Michael Grose.  

Remote Learning and other disruptions from COVID -19 continue. Regardless of where you live, the 
sense of the pandemic is always present, ready to disrupt daily life at short notice. 

 
 

Director of Wellbeing 

Secondary Pastoral Care Coordinator 
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Mrs Allison Moore 
allison.moore@smseymour.catholic.edu.au  
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Confirmation Update 
With the recent relaxation of the lockdown, we find ourselves still faced with restrictions that for 
the present time only allow 100 people in the church. Bishop Terry is very keen for us to go ahead 
with the Confirmations on Friday 6th August with some changes.  

There will be two Confirmation Services not a full Mass. A Service at 6:00pm (for all Year 6 students) 
and the Service at 7:15pm (for the Year 7 and 8 students). Each candidate is allowed their sponsor and two other family 
members.  

There will be a Confirmation Candidate Preparation Day on Wednesday 4th August with all candidates together so the 
Sacramental program can be completed before the Confirmation Service. Our aim is that Wednesday will give all 
candidates a day to stop and really reflect on the Sacrament that they are about to receive. Therefore, there will be 
no Monday after school Meetings, for secondary candidates.  

On the Preparation Day Wednesday candidates can wear casual, comfortable and warm clothes and their lunch will 
be provided.  

Please continue to keep the following students in our prayers as they continue to prepare to receive the Sacrament of 
Confirmation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Year 8 Retreat 
Unfortunately, also due to restrictions not allowing incursions, the Year 8 Retreat, planned for Monday 2 August, has 
been cancelled. Hopefully we can find another date later in the year. 

 
 
 

Mrs Rochelle Gough 
rochelle.gough@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

5/6A 
Grace McLean 

Angus McMennemin 
Harrison Thomson 

5/6C 
Isla Banks 

William Hayman 
Cheyenne Newsome 

Samuel Quigg 
Campbell Rohde 

 

 7B 
Shetayah Gruneklee 

Evelyn Krammer-Shipard 
Sierra Raymond 
Lucas Warren 

 
8C 

Chloe Thompson 
Coco Wessels 

 

5/6B 
Isaac Gibson 
Isaac Hanna 

Harry Homewood 
Baxter Loweke 

Hamish Melville 
Max Woods 

Amelia Kovacic 
 

7A 
Charlize Berry 

Ella-Jade Hanson 
Brianna Henderson 

Christian Papi 
Owen Jenkins 

7C 
Jabe Brown 

Samuel Brown 
Michael McLean 

Lara Quillinan 
James Parker 
Chloe Hopper 
Ivan Kovacic 

Director of Faith and Mission 
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Hand hygiene for better health in schools 
It has been lovely to see the students return to school post 
our recent COVID-19 lockdown. I just wanted to remind everyone on the 
importance of good hand hygiene and how washing our hands can stop the 
spread of some infectious diseases. The Better Health Channel have a program 
directed at primary school children to encourage better hand hygiene in 
schools, called ‘Soapy Hero’. 

 

I have placed some new ‘Soapy Hero’ signs around the school for our Junior Primary students to refer to. The creation 
of healthy habits during childhood is important to ensure lifelong healthy decisions and actions and will also help build 
healthy habits into the future. 

• Practising good hand hygiene – by using soap and water is one of the most important ways to reduce the 
spread of infectious disease. 

• Getting children involved with ‘Soapy Hero’ training to help keep classmates, family and friends healthy and 
stop the spread of dangerous infectious diseases. 

There are a few ways to help your child stay healthy at school: 
• Talk to them about the importance of hand washing 
• Make sure they know how to wash their hands properly – use the ‘Soapy Hero’ resources to help 
• Encourage your child to use the soap provided in the student toilets. 

More information can be found by following this link https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/campaigns/soapy-
hero#how-to-wash-your-hands-properly 
 

 

        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Head Lice  
Cases of head lice infestation are being reported in Junior Primary classes. With the weekend 
upon us Parents are requested to check their child’s hair, particularly if they are complaining of 
‘an itchy head’. If necessary, please carry out the appropriate treatment.  Your local Chemist will 
have the required lotion to deal with the infestation. To assist us further in the attempt to control 
the infestation, please inform the College Office of any re-occurrence. 

 
 

Mrs Brooke Wessels 
brooke.wessels@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

 

College Nurse 
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ADF Families ‘Winter Wonderland’ Competition  
ADF members and families in Victoria and Tasmania, get rid of those winter 
blues by entering the DMFS ‘Winter wonderland’ competition. What does 

your winter look like, is it a wonderland of playing in the snow, splashing in puddles or sitting by 
an open fire drinking hot chocolate? Take a photo that best represents your winter experience 
along with a short explanation of your wintery scene, and you will be in the running to win a 
prize. See Eventbrite for all the details and to register by 6 August.  

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/.../an-adf-families-event... 

DMFS Member and Family Helpline  
Support, local community information and advice is available for ADF families through the Member and Family 
Helpline. It operates 24-7 and is staffed by qualified human services professionals including social workers and 
psychologists. This is the best way to access DMFS programs and services offered to help Defence families manage the 
military way of life. Phone-1800 624 608 or Email memberandfamilyhelpline@defence.gov.au 

 

 
 

Mrs Emma Marrinan 
emma.marrinan@smseymour.catholic.edu.au 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Defence School Mentor 
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Term 3   

Week 3 Fri 30 Jul Flying into Foundation Transition Session Cancelled 

  Rhythms of the world Incursion F-6 students Cancelled 

`Week 4 Mon 2 Aug Year 8 Retreat Cancelled 

 Tue 3 Aug Year 5/6 Swimming  

 Wed 4 Aug  Confirmation Preparation 

 Thu 5 Aug Year  3/4 Swimming 

 Fri 6 Aug Confirmation Mass 6pm and 7:15pm 

Bell Times 2021 

Supervision of students begins at 8:30am 

Homeroom 8:45 – 8:55 

Period 1 
Period 2 

8:55 – 9:55 
9:55 – 10:55 

Recess 10:55 – 11:20 

Period 3 
Period 4 

11:25 – 12:25 
12:25 – 1:25 

Lunch 1:25 – 2:10 

Period 5 2:15 – 3:15 

Dates to Remember 

Term Dates 2021 
Term 3: 12/07 – 17/09 
Term 4: 04/10 – 17/12 
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